Can I thank Bob Goodman for coming to Twerton last week and meeting with me Councillor Tim Ball and other residents at Pennyquick Park.

During our meeting we discussed the issues of the leaves that have been pilled up in the park, some of what have been pilled there for a number of years.

We suggested that the leaves needed to be raked flat into the woodland to let them rot away naturally, and this was a job that could probably done using the probation service.

This would clearly need to be carried out in the next four weeks before the stinging nettles start growing.

We would ask that the council look at other ways of disposing of leaves that are collected from the streets perhaps using anaerobic digestion sites or even asking if Bath City Farm would take them, this would be far better than dumping in our parks.

It would also be helpful if the dog pooh bins that have been removed from a Pennyquick park could be replaced.